SLINGSBY WEBSITE AND NEWSLETTER GROUP

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held on Thursday 13th November 2014 at 7.30pm

in the Grapes
MINUTES

1. Present: Jon Boots, Carol Buck, Keith Buck, George Dudzinski, Richard Flint, David Thornley (Committee members), joined by Carol Thornley.

2. Welcome and introduction: Jon Boots (acting Chairman) welcomed all to this, the fourth AGM of the Group, and introduced the proceedings.

3. Chairman’s report: Jon Boots, acting as Chairman, gave an overview of another successful and relatively settled year for the group. New website features were outlined. Forthcoming membership changes were explained. The call went out for a couple of volunteers to assist us. He expressed the hope that the Group would be able to cooperate with a wider range of village organisations in the coming year. The report is attached at Annex A.

4. Treasurer’s report: Carol Buck presented the accounts for the Group’s financial year (1 Nov 2013 to 31 Oct 2014). They had been audited and signed by a retired accountant and tax inspector who is independent of the Group. We have an adequate working float to see us through to next April. Every effort will be made to keep the subscription price of Triangle unchanged. The report is attached at Annex B.

5. Newsletter editor’s report: Keith Buck presented the Newsletter editor’s report. He outlined another successful year for the Triangle and thanked all concerned. He reconfirmed that he intended to step down as Triangle editor-in-chief after the February 2015 issue. The report is attached at Annex C.

6. Webmaster’s report: Richard Flint reported on the yet further improved functionality and security of the website and its associated satellites. Bandwidth and capacity have been increased to meet demand. He mentioned the extensive training website which he has continued to build to help potential new website editors to familiarize themselves with the working of the website. His report is attached at Annex D.

7. Approval of officers: As no other nominations were received, the committee was reconfirmed en bloc, as follows: 

Chairman: George Dudzinski

Treasurer: Carol Buck.

Newsletter editors: David Thornley and Keith Buck

Webmaster: Richard Flint

Website Editor and Secretary: Jon Boots

8. Open discussion: Old themes re-emerged here. The need to find volunteers to assist with both Triangle and website. The need to encourage more groups to use website publicity (Parish Council, sports clubs, businesses, etc). The desirability of encouraging younger residents to engage with the website.
Jon Boots, Secretary 
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